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SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

We celebrated Book week at Monday’s school assembly. My contribution to the celebration was to make a 

guest appearance, in costume, as ‘Professor T. Twister’ – author of tongue twister children’s books. Photos 

are attached to this newsletter! In recent weeks (as Mr Grossek) I have been visiting classrooms across our 

school and during these 45-minute sessions, some time has been spent on reciting tongue twisters with the 

children. Whilst there is a huge element of fun associated with repeating tongue twisters at speed, there are, 

as research demonstrates also valuable speech skills being developed. We had a lot of fun at our assembly and 

most children are thoroughly convinced that Professor T. Twister is in fact Mr Grossek!  

 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

Many thanks to everyone who has been able to make a voluntary contribution to our school to date this year. 

We most sincerely appreciate this. In saying this, we remain hopeful of receiving more voluntary contributions 

between now and the end of the year. As you would be aware, the DET have directed schools to ensure that 

parents know that all payments are strictly voluntary from this year on. We have certainly honoured this  

directive and respect parents’ rights to not pay any voluntary contribution if they so choose. Nonetheless, the 

new policy direction has to date had quite a substantial impact on the level of local funds we have received, 

and it would be wrong of me to say that this does not have a negative impact on what we can provide in the 

way of resources for all children. 
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LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 3 - FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 3 - MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER  



 

FATHER’S DAY STALL 

Our Father’s Day stall ran very smoothly, with all children collecting their Father’s Day gifts in their personalised paper 

carry bags. Many thanks to our hardworking PFA parents who, with the assistance of our administration staff made the 

day run as well as it did.     
 

GUIDELINES FOR COVID SYMPTOMS 

The DET Guidelines for managing situations in which children and/or staff present with Covid-like symptoms remain 

unchanged. Consequently, when children present with such symptoms, our admin staff will contact parents to collect 

their child and to remain home until they have no symptoms, unless a doctor’s medical clearance is provided. 
 

EVACUATION FIRE DRILL 

Today’s evacuation fire drill ran very smoothly with all the children appearing to take the exercise in their stride. 

Thank you for your support in reassuring your child (where this was necessary) that the drill was a practice and there 

was nothing to worry about. 
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Q. What can we do to support our children in safe and appropriate use of social media platforms? 

A. It is good question and one for which solutions require a great deal of patience and vigilance. Obviously, the  

starting point is discussion with your children. Having clear rules and guidelines in place, preferably with some input 

from your child however you approach that. Regular monitoring of your children’s use of social media is also most 

important. At best, not allowing your children to have access to sites not recommended for their age group. I 

acknowledge the challenge it is to ensure that all children are being adequately supervised and using social media     

platforms in accord with guidelines. In some ways, “the horse has bolted” in the use of social media by children and 

this is also very frustrating for us at school, because following up on out-of-school social media (mis) behaviour by  

students, some of whom no longer attend any school, is very time-consuming and can be stressful for all involved. 

Nonetheless, it is what we all do in the best interests of the children. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘If it’s freedom you want then let your mind off its leash for a moment – and enjoy 
the refreshment’  
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DIARY DATES: 
 

SSS Concert (John Cain Arena)  Saturday 9th September  

Nude Food Day    Tuesday 5th September  

Divisional Athletics     Wednesday 13th September 

Premier’s Reading Challenge Finishes  - 

books must be entered by    Friday 8th September  

Last Day of Term (2:30pm)   Friday 15th September  

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 4 Camp - Consent and Deposit Wednesday 6th September 

Grade 5 Camp - Consent and Deposit Wednesday 6th September  

Grade 4/5 Camp Parent expression  

of Interest      Wednesday 6th September  

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



Planning Week 

Our planning weeks start next Thursday 7th September for our teachers to work with their team reviewing 

the curriculum and forward planning the teaching and learning program for term 4.  Whilst the grade    

teachers are working together for the day, our specialist teachers and some replacement teachers will be 

taking grades. We look forward to the exciting programs our teachers will be planning for our students in 

term 4.  
 

DISABILED PARKING 

A reminder to not illegally park in the disabled parking zone. We have received complaints from families 

with genuine cases who rely on the disabled parking at school. This creates stress and inconvenience to 

those families.  

  

SAFE AROUND SCHOOLS 

The City of Casey will be active around our school again over the next few weeks.  Please don’t park in the 

staff carpark as this is only for staff.  Please consider parking further away and walking the short distance to 

school, especially as the weather is beginning to improve.  

 
Father’s Day Stall 

Wishing all the dad’s a Happy Father’s Day. There might be a little surprise waiting for you on Sunday. Thank 

you to the fabulous PFA for volunteering your time and arranging a wonderful selection of gifts!  
 

HELMETED HONEYEATER AMBASSADORS 
On Tuesday 29th August our four Helmeted Honeyeater ambassadors went to Parliament House, to assist 

with planting some seedlings and sharing their knowledge with parliamentarians and other guests as a part of 

the focus on the horticultural industry in Victoria. This was the first time we had been invited to this event 

by the Victorian Schools Garden Program.  The ambassadors were outstanding in representing our school 

and many people commented about the knowledge and enthusiasm they had for the environment.  The   

ambassadors had the opportunity to speak with many politicians, ministers and horticultural industry       

representatives including the Minister for Agriculture – Gayle Tierney, Minister for Climate Action – Lily 

D’Ambrosio, our local Member of Parliament – Brad Battin and a very well know Australian horticulturist, 

author, television, and radio presenter– Jane Edmanson OAM who is best known for her involvement with 

Gardening Australia since its beginning in 1990.  Congratulations to Sienna H, Jackson B, Hudson A and   

Jasmine C for their exceptional behaviour, passion for the environment and confidence when speaking to 

many people.  A big thank you to Francine H for accompanying Mrs. McCrum and the students on the 

day.      
 

 

 

 

 



Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK WEEK 

What a wonderful way to start our week with so many students and 
teachers dressing up on Monday for our Book Week celebrations!  There 

were many different characters including Thing 1 and Thing 2, Sesame Street, 

Buzz Light Year, Woody, Mr. Bump, Robots, Fairies and students from     

Hogwarts.  A surprise guest at the assembly was Professor T Tounge Twister 

who visited our school to share his special book of Toungue Twisters with 

our students.  He wore a very bright yellow suit and thoroughly enjoyed   

entertaining the students.  It was wonderful to see so many parents enjoying 

the morning assembly.  

 

Can you guess who Professor T Tounge Twister really is? 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

BOOK WEEK VOTES: 
After reading the six, Children’s Book Council of Australia, shortlisted books our students all had 

a chance to vote for their favourite. 
 

With an overwhelming 272 votes, our winner is: 

LIONEL AND ME 

By: Corinne Fenton and Tracie Grimwood 
 

Our runners up are: 

SNAP - 81 votes, Bev and Kev - 68 votes, Jigsaw: A Puzzle in the Post - 43 votes, Where 

the Lyrebird Lives - 36 votes and Market Day - 21 votes. 

 

AUTHOR  VISIT: 

We were very lucky to have Gregg Dreise visiting our school last Friday. The students enjoyed 

his presentation and learning about Indigenous culture. We have seven of his books in the Library 

and these will be available to borrow from term 4. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK CHARACTER DRESS UP DAY: 

To top of a fantastic week of activities celebrating Book Week, we had our Book Character 

Dress - Up Day on Monday. There were some fantastic costumes worn by students and teachers 

and everyone had a great day sharing their favourite books and stories. 

 

BOOK CLUB – ISSUE 6: 
Issue 6 of Book Club has now closed and we managed to raise $133.00 towards new books for 

the Library. Thank you to everyone who purchased some new books. 

There will be two issues in Term 4, so look out for some fabulous offers to come. These issues 

always have some fantastic gift ideas for Christmas presents and Summer Holiday fun. 
 

As always, please remember to return your books on time and bring a bag to transport these 

home safely. 

 

Happy Reading, 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor  



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is provided by the 

canteen, please note that this will incur a charge of $2. 

 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as soon as possible.  

 

We would appreciate any donations of  

underwear in its original packaging for our sickbay. Please 

note, these must be brand new. 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 
 

If so, can you please wash and return these 

items as soon as possible. 
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